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Minutes of the BOXFORD CONSERVATION COMMISSION

TOWN HALL MEETING ROOM #1

March 19, 2015   7:30PM

Present:  Mark Mitsch, Lana Spillman, Natasha Grigg, Paris Beckett, Director Ross Povenmire

Absent: Alan Fowler, Peter Delaney, Frank DiLuna
Others Present: Wayne Castonguay, John Dick, Christine Barensfeld, Steve Boccelli, Joe Boccelli, Lauren Wickware, Kathy O’Brien, and others

Meeting Called to Order:

With a quorum present, Commissioner Lana Spillman called the meeting to order at 7:31PM.

7:31PM
PRESENTATION:  

· Presentation by Wayne Castonguay, Executive Director of the Ipswich River Watershed Association: “Watershed Initiatives in Boxford with a Focus on Groundwater.”

8:04PM
PUBLIC HEARINGS AND SCHEDULED DISCUSSION ITEMS:
· Continued NOI 114-1200: 12 Mortimer Road, 27-1-11, Davis, Cell Tower: Construction of a telecommunications facility with associated utilities within the 100-foot Buffer Zone to Inland Bank, Bordering Vegetated Wetland, and a locally regulated Pond. Spillman advised those in attendance that the Commission had received a written request to continue this hearing to the next meeting.
On a MOTION made by Grigg, second by Mitsch, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to continue the hearing for NOI 114-1200, 12 Mortimer Road, to April 2, under the Act and the Bylaw.
· Continued NOI 114-1196: 10 Great Pond Drive, 19-3-16.8, Hanson: Installation of a fence within 100 feet of a bordering vegetated wetland and construction of an inground swimming pool, patio and grading within 100 feet of a Bordering Vegetated Wetland subject to Flooding. Spillman advised those in attendance that the Commission had received a written request to continue this hearing to the next meeting.
On a MOTION made by Grigg, second by Mitsch, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to continue the hearing for NOI 114-1196, 10 Great Pond Drive, to April 16, under the Act and the Bylaw.
· RDA 2015-2: 255 Main Street, 23-1-12.1, 12.2, Central Development LLC: To install two proposed dwellings, septic systems, utility services, and common driveway within 100 feet of a Bordering Vegetated Wetland: 
John Dick, of Hancock Associates, appeared before the Conservation Commission with a brief presentation on the project, with a request to the Commission as to how they should proceed with the project. Property owners, Steve and Joe Boccelli, were also in attendance. After Dick’s brief presentation, Spillman provided a brief history of the project. Director Ross Povenmire contributed to the Conservation Commission’s history with the property. The Commissioners agreed that the stormwater issue will need to be kept in mind, if a project is continued, with a negative determination. Dick advised the Commission that they will be applying for an amendment to the old Order of Conditions. Spillman suggested that there be a site visit and the hearing be continued. Dick agreed to continue the hearing.
On a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to continue the hearing to April 2, for consideration of RDA 2015-2 for 255 Main Street, under the Act and the Bylaw, to provide time for the Conservation Commission to complete a site visit to see if they’re in compliance with the Enforcement Order. 
8:26PM
ROUTINES:

· Bills signed as required: Povenmire explained that the bill is for John Morin, for an overage for preparation of the Certificate of Compliance for 114-703 Winding Oaks Way, in the amount of $275.00
On a MOTION made by Grigg, second by Mitsch, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to approve the payment of $275.00 as presented.

· Review/amend/approve minutes:

On a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by Beckett, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to approve the minutes of March 6, 2014, March 20, 2014, June 5, 2014, July 17, 2014, and February 5, 2015, as amended. 
· Administrator’s Report: 
· Haynes Litigation Dismissal: Povenmire advised the Commissioners that the plaintiffs have dropped the Haynes case and it has been dismissed. He added that the Haynes Land Committee is working on putting something together for the fall town meeting. 
· Board of Selectmen’s Meeting: Povenmire advised the Commissioners that the Board of Selectmen is holding a joint meeting of all interested boards and committees on Monday night to discuss any future plans for a combination library/Council on Aging building. 
8:30PM
PENDING ACTION ITEMS:

· COC 114-1056: 11 Cold Spring Drive, 24-3-3, Frasier: Povenmire provided information to the Commissioners on the Certificate of Compliance and the Commission took the following action:
On a MOTION made by Beckett, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to execute and issue the Certificate of Compliance, as amended, for 114-1056, 11 Cold Spring Drive, under the Act and the Bylaw. 
· Apple Festival Parking Discussion: Spillman advised that this discussion has been postponed until the next meeting.
8:39PM
OTHER BUSINESS:
· MMAC Meeting: Mitsch advised he got his certification at the recent MMAC meeting. 
· Massachusetts Land Trust Alliance: Grigg advised the Commission that she will be attending the Annual Conference of the Massachusetts Land Trust Alliance. 
Meeting Adjourned
With no further business before the Commission:

On a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to adjourn at 8:42PM.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Judith A. Stickney

Minutes Secretary
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